
Ponsonby Primary School

Te Kura o te Rimu Tahi

TERM 4 
DATES


14 Oct - 18 Dec  

______________
REMINDERS 
FOR TERM 4


NEXT WEEK IS WEEK 8


• PARENTS     

Please update 

your contact 

details if 

anything has 

recently 

changed.


• Monday 2nd of 

December 

Kākāriki pools 
trip to Panmure 

Pools


• Tuesday 3rd of 

December       

Year 3 EOTC to 
Art Gallery


• Wednesday 4th - 

Fri 6th of 

December     
Year 6 Camp 


                 


       


	 WEEK 7 TERM 4 - 29TH OF NOVEMBER 2024

Kia Ora Parents and Whānau,


What a fantastic Colour Run Carnival we had over the weekend! It was an incredible 
event that truly brought our community together. As I often say to new parents, the 
success of any school lies in its relationship and engagement with the community.

A massive thank you to the teachers who gave up their time on a Saturday, and 
especially to Morgan and Arran. The time, effort, and attention to detail they put into 
organising this event were absolutely outstanding. Events like this don’t just happen 
overnight—it takes dedication and a lot of hard work! Thank you to all of our Parent 
Liaison’s and parent volunteers who gave up their time leading up to the event and on 
the day.


This week, we also had our three-way learning conversations, and it was wonderful to 
see so many parents attending. These conversations are such a valuable opportunity to 
celebrate our children’s successes as learners and reflect on their growth throughout the 
year.


I’d also like to share some insights from our end-of-year data. Please note that our Year 
1 data can be a little misleading, as many of these students have not yet had a full year 
at school: The below data shows students progress “At” or “Above” curriculum levels. 


Reading: 
Year 1: 83%

Year 2: 90%

Year 3: 88%

Year 4: 88%

Year 5: 91%

Year 6: 95%


Maths: 
Year 1: 94%

Year 2: 92%

Year 3: 90%

Year 4: 98%

Year 5: 91%

Year 6: 89%


Writing: 
Year 1: 85%

Year 2: 82%

Year 3: 95%

Year 4: 78%

Year 5: 89%

Year 6: 90%




 

Next year, we expect our data to look quite different. With the introduction of the new curriculum, the "goalposts" 
are shifting. For example, what is currently taught in a Year 3 curriculum will now be covered in Year 2. We view this 
as a positive change, as it reflects a more cohesive approach to teaching and learning. However, it will naturally 
impact how we interpret our data moving forward.


Finally, a big congratulations to our Year 5 and 6 children who competed at the Inner City Athletics. All students 
competed exceptionally well! A special mention to:


Fletcher Jessop, 1st in the boys 100m,

Finn Gray, 1st in the boys 200m,

Audrey Moore, 1st in the girls 200m,

Lily Vonn Southcombe, who came 3rd in the girls 800m and also placed 3rd in both of the girls 100m and 200m,

Jayden Spicer, 3rd in the boys 200m, 

Jacob Griffiths 2nd in the 10+ year old boys long jump

Kaea Parker 2nd in the 9yr old girls long jump 

and

The Ponsonby relay team, who won the relay—an incredible achievement as this is the first time we’ve won in many 
years!


Thank you for your ongoing support and commitment to our school. 

Together, we achieve great things!


Ngā mihi nui,

Sanjay Rama

Congratulations to the 2024 Jolly Jar Winners









Ponsonby Primary School's new music school 2025:  
Years 3 - 6 Enrolments are now open! Please see information below.












